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May and June 2024

It is amazing to me that 2 months have already passed since our last prayer letter. We have since celebrated our first Easter,
Mother's Day, and Father's Day at the church. In the month of May, we were able to lead 3 of the young boys in our church to
the Lord. We all went out on visitation in May and in June as well. For Mother's Day, Dawn and the ladies went out for tea,
The ladies really seem to have enjoyed this time together and are already planning something special for next year.

On Father's Day, | was able to give the men a daily devotional called Boots on the Ground by Randy Wells. The men seem to
like it a lot. We have been seeing a steady number of 14 on average for every service. In June, | was able to travel to Mon-
tana and preach for the pastor of Lighthouse Baptist Church in Superior. We were honored to have The Agee Family and a
young preacher named Lincoln from Montana on June 12th, and we were blessed with 22 people in the service that night. We
also had a young lady visit on a survey trip, and she was given confirmation while here that our church was where the Lord
wants her to come serve in children's ministry. We are praying for God’s will in this situation. It is a blessing to see how the
Lord has been working at Silver Valley Independent Baptist Church and in other people's hearts concerning the ministry here.

At the end of May, both of the boys completed school. We are proud to say they both finished with honor roll. Timothy will be-
gin 4th grade, and Jay will be in 10th grade this fall. Jay will also be working on college credits this year. June 3rd, we cele-
brated Dawn’s 40th birthday. Her health has overall been good. We did however receive information from her heart doctor
that was concerning enough that we may be dealing with surgery in the near future. Please help us pray the heart medication
they increased will work and no surgery will be needed. Dawn recently went to the eye doctor and was given tremendous
news. Her eyes have actually improved. The doctor even had her come back for additional testing to be sure they weren't
missing anything. The doctor informed Dawn that it is quite literally a miracle that her eyes are in fact better than ever. We are
very grateful for such wonderful news.

We have officially been living here in Idaho for one year now. It has been a great year for us all. The church has officially
been open for 7 months, and we are happy to report all is well. We are so grateful for each of your prayers and the financial

support for us to continue serving here in the Silver Valley. We love and appreciate all the calls and letters we have received.
Thank you for your faithfulness.

In Christ,

Bro Ray Godfrey
Psalm 119:173
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